
 
 

 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 

(CREW LANE CLOSE, SOUTHWELL) (PROHIBITION OF 
DRIVING) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2025 (3398) 

 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an Order 
under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended; the effect of which will be, in relation to 
Crew Lane Close, Southwell in the District of Newark and Sherwood: - 
 
1. To prohibit vehicles other than pedal cycles from driving on 
 
 Crew Lane Close, Southwell  
 
 From its junction with Easthorpe in a south-easterly direction to its junction with Crew Lane 
 
Relevant documents may be inspected during opening hours at: - 
 

(a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham         
NG2 7QP. 

 
   (b) Southwell Library, The Bramley Centre, King Street, Southwell NG25 0EH  
 

Or can be viewed online by visiting the County Council’s website (consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) 
 
Any objections should clearly state the reasons for the objections and should reach us in writing, either 
by letter or email, by 6h March 2025. If the objection cannot be resolved, it will be reported through 
the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If you’d 
like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/  
 
The proposals are being introduced to reduce the volume of rat-running traffic using Crew Lane Close, 
Southwell.  
 

This Notice is dated: 6th February 2025 (SLW).    Please scan QR code 
 
Improvements Design Team Manager,       
Via East Midlands Ltd,  
Bilsthorpe Depot,  
Bilsthorpe Business Park,  
Bilsthorpe,  
Nottinghamshire  
NG22 8ST 
Or by email tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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